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Please distribute this Alert to any users within your agency who are responsible for FMLA Workbench transactions.
This SPF Alert includes the following information:

  

· CHANGING FMLA EVENT REASON 

Changing FMLA Event Reason.  A configuration change was recently completed to prevent SPF Coordinators from linking invalid absence types to an invalid FMLA event reason.
Scenario:  An SPF Coordinator creates a new event and links absences without saving.  The SPF Coordinator then changes the event reason and saves the record.

Prior to the configuration change, when the changed event was saved, the absences remained linked to the original event reason that no longer existed.  The configuration change will still allow the SPF Coordinator to change the event reason and save the record, but now if the absence type is not valid for the new event reason, the absence will not link and the absence will be reflected on the Unlinked SPF Absence Report.  If the absence type is valid for both event reasons, then the absence will link to the new event reason.
Questions regarding this alert should be directed to Susan Doyle (sdoyle@state.pa.us), Betty McCloskey (bmccloskey@state.pa.us), or Sheila Barder (sbarder@state.pa.us). 
